
 
 
 

September 2024 President’s Message 
 

 

 

September is here and so is the Hill Climb.  On September 14
th 

beginning at 10 AM, ten hearty souls will climb Hill Street between 
Obispo Ave and Temple Ave to re-enact the hill climb event that graced 
Signal Hill for two decades. This event coincides with the City of Signal 
Hill’s centennial celebration and the 70th Anniversary of the LBMTC.     
 
Come join us for the hill climb and festivities after the event. See the 
Flyer on page 8. 
  
Last month I kind of felt like a plastic surgeon. Nellie Bell (my touring) had a grinding in the rear end 
during the national tour and had to be trailered home. After taking apart her rear end it was discovered 
the babbitt washer turned to mush, the ring gear lost some teeth and bearing in the drive shaft fell apart.  
So with the help of several Model T surgeons, I put Nellie’s rear end back together.  Now she glides down 
the road like a ballerina. 
  
 What’s coming up? The October Ghost Town Tour, set up by the one and only John Bowman, which 
promises to be one of his best.  Then make sure your calendar is marked for Gunther’s yard on the first 
Sunday in December and the Christmas Party and 70th Anniversary celebration December 8th at 
Recreation Park Golf Course Club House. 
  
 Hope to see y’all at these events. 
 
Respectfully Submitted  
 
Tim O’G 
 
        

 


